
www.gordonbrock.lewisham.sch.uk info@gordonbrock.lewisham.sch.uk 

@GordonbrockS 020 8690 0704 

20 December 2024 

GORDONBROCK WEEKLY 

Mrs Wright 
Mrs Wright 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

What a great week to round up the autumn term!  

Our Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 children were stunning in 

their Christmas singing performances earlier in the 

week. The joy and enthusiasm they brought to the 

stage were truly heart-warming and the quality of singing was 

exceptional. A huge well done to the children, and a thank you 

to all the staff and families who have supported them! 

We also had the pleasure of welcoming Year 12 students from 

Townley Grammar School, who treated our Year 3/4 to a 

fantastic pantomime performance. The energy and creativity 

that they brought to their show were thoroughly enjoyed by 

children and staff alike.  

Wednesday saw another much-loved Gordonbrock tradition: 

our Christmas lunch. It was lovely to see the main hall filled 

with happy faces enjoying a delicious meal, festive music and, 

of course, the ever-popular Christmas crackers!  

Finally, as we wrap up the term, class parties have brought 

plenty of fun and celebration to everyone. It’s been a delight to 

see them end the year on such a positive note. 

As we reach the end of the autumn term, I want to take a 

moment to reflect on what has been a truly brilliant term, filled 

with hard work, creativity and countless moments of joy and 

achievement across our school community. 

As we now look forward to the holidays, I want to extend my 

warmest wishes to all of you and say a big thank you for your 

continued support of Gordonbrock.  

We look forward to welcoming you 

back on Monday, 6 January for what 

promises to be an exciting spring 

term. 

Wishing you all the very best for the 

holiday season.  

Mrs Wright 

GB's Festive Lunch! 

A big thank you to all the staff who worked so hard to prepare a delicious festive lunch for both pupils and colleagues. Here are a few 

snapshots capturing their festive spirit!  
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A Gingerbread Adventure: Baking, Mysteries and Math Fun in Topaz Classes 

Over the past two weeks, the Reception children have been exploring the classic story of The Gingerbread Man. A highlight of this 

learning journey was a very special visit to each of our Topaz classes by several Gingerbread characters! The children were thrilled and 

full of curiosity, piecing together clues to solve the mystery of why these characters came to see us. As part of our literacy activities, we 

created wanted posters for our favourite Gingerbread characters and some of us even wrote evidence sheets to support our ideas. In 

Maths, we practised subitising by rolling dice and placing the correct number of buttons on our Gingerbread people—a fun and 

interactive way to develop our number sense. The most exciting part of our learning, however, was science! We baked our very own 

Gingerbread Men biscuits. The children measured and mixed dry and wet ingredients, rolled out the dough, cut out their characters 

and decorated them once they were baked. Everyone was eagerly looking forward to enjoying their delicious creations. Yum, yum! 
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Festive Fun and Still Life Drawing in Year 2 

This week, Year 2 had a festive and creative time! The children embraced Christmas Jumper Day, wearing their most colourful and cozy 

jumpers to school. In addition to the festive fun, the pupils explored their artistic side with a still life drawing activity. They carefully 

observed and sketched a variety of objects, as part of their art learning. They honed their attention to detail and creativity.  
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What a Week in Year 6!  

The festive season has been in full swing this week, with our Christmas performance, Christmas jumper day, Christmas lunch and 

Christmas parties, which involved party games and dancing!  

In Science, we have been finishing off our Light topic, as well as beginning our new topic, Electricity. We have learnt about what 

electricity is and what dangers it can pose to us.  

We have been practising our colour mixing and sketching skills in Art and learning about the execution of Charles I in history.  

We have also been celebrating some fantastic home learning in class, with the children giving confident presentations about their 

projects.  

Merry Christmas from Year 6! 
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What a Week in Year 6! 
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Year 4 have taken inspiration from artist Hilary Pecis to create their own still life artwork. We created table settings and sketched them. 

Afterwards, we made a colour wheel by mixing primary paint colours. We then painted our creations and added finishing touches using 

sharpie. 

Our teachers liked our work – and they’re not easel-y impressed (that’s a sketchy joke)! 

 

Hilary Pecis Inspired Artwork in Year 4 



 

As the festive season approaches, we're celebrating every 
child’s right to rest and play (Article 31). This right reminds us 
of the importance of creativity, relaxation and fun in fostering 
children’s well-being, including during the holidays. 

During this busy time of year, we encourage everyone to take 
moments to enjoy play and rest together, cherishing the joy 
and togetherness that the holidays bring. Let’s carry this spirit 
into the season, ensuring every child has the chance to relax, 
create and thrive! 
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The Accidental Secret Agent 
 by Tom McLaughlin 

This year the secret service made a major mix 
up, they mistook a 13-year-old boy called Kevin 

for a secret agent (I know, so much for an 
'intelligence' agency). This was the sort of kid 

that would try and zip wire across a building and 
end up falling head first into a fountain with his 

bum on show, so can you imagine what 
happened when he was allowed access to the 
amazing sort of spy gadgets that James Bond 

would use? 
Despite this, it was up to Kevin to save us all from an evil 

supervillain. It was the most dangerous, daring mission in the 
history of the secret service, and also its biggest blunder. 

The little Prince  

By Abtinie de Saint-Exupery 
A wise and enchanting fable that, in teaching the 
secret of what is really important in life, has 
changed the world forever for its readers. 
Often seen as a symbol of childhood innocence, 
Antoine de Saint-Exupery’s best-selling book The 
Little Prince is cherished by children and adults 
alike across the globe. Ideal for children aged 7 
and up. 
This beautiful new 80th anniversary edition with 
a glittering foiled cover contains the definitive translation by 
Katherine Woods and all the original illustrations. The Little Prince 
joins the ranks of A Little Princess, The Secret Garden & Peter Pan 
as a genuine children's classic of the twentieth century. 

Age 7-10 

Beti and the Little Round House 

Written by Atinuke  

When signs appear that a comet is heading 
towards their beloved Moominvalley, Moomin 
and his friend Sniff set sail to consult with the 
professors in the distant Lonely Mountains. Their 
journey is full of adventures and narrow escapes; 
from crocodiles, giant lizards, eagles and the 
like, but new friends - soon to become firm 
friends - help lighten the way. 

In this first and most exciting Moomin novel, we meet the 
wandering Snufkin, the fascinating Snork Maiden and her brother 
the Snork as they join Moomin in his race to get home to 
Moominmamma before the comet crashes. 

Age 5-10 

UN Convention on the Right of the Child  

We are very proud to be a Unicef Rights Respecting School,    

having achieved the Unicef UK Silver - Rights Aware Award.   

To help children carry on the discussion at home, we will be     

focussing different articles of the convention in each newsletter so 

that our families can explore the rights and meanings together. 

Age 9-11 

Thank you so much for all your 

donations for Save the Children on the 

Wednesday.  

We raised £381!  

Thank you for helping transform the 

futures of children in the UK and 

around the world. Save the Children 

ensures that children are safe, healthy, and able to learn, 

creating lasting, positive change for generations to come. 

https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/

Article 31 of the United Nations 

Convention on the Rights of the Child 

(UNCRC) creates a specific right for all 

children to have rest and leisure, to 

engage in play and recreational activities 

appropriate to their age and to participate 

freely in cultural life and the arts. 

https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/CJD240020703
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With social media’s ever-growing popularity among children 

and young people, it’s important for adults to keep 

themselves apprised of the associated risks and help 

youngsters to navigate these platforms in a safe, responsible 

manner. 

However, it can be difficult to know exactly how to protect 

children and young people while they use these apps. This 

free guide offers you expert tips on supporting youngsters to 

enjoy the features of social media while avoiding the risks. 

Sources 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/c6p2egln0zeo 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/ckmm2nrlem2o 

https://www.independent.co.uk/news/education/children-
social-media-doom-scrolling-b2629033.html  

https://www.axaglobalhealthcare.com/en/wellbeing/
emotional/How-to-stop-your-young-person-from-
doomscrolling/ 

https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/ 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/c6p2egln0zeo
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/ckmm2nrlem2o
https://www.independent.co.uk/news/education/children-social-media-doom-scrolling-b2629033.html
https://www.independent.co.uk/news/education/children-social-media-doom-scrolling-b2629033.html
https://www.axaglobalhealthcare.com/en/wellbeing/emotional/How-to-stop-your-young-person-from-doomscrolling/
https://www.axaglobalhealthcare.com/en/wellbeing/emotional/How-to-stop-your-young-person-from-doomscrolling/
https://www.axaglobalhealthcare.com/en/wellbeing/emotional/How-to-stop-your-young-person-from-doomscrolling/
https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
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CLUBS—SPRING TERM 2025 

Club allocations have now been finalised. We appreciate your 

understanding as we adhere to our established process to 

ensure fairness for all participants. If your child was not 

allocated a club this term, please note that applications for the 

summer term will open in March. 

We still have a few places available in the following clubs. If 

your child would like to take part, please email 

clubs@gordonbrock.lewisham.sch.uk and if successful, you will 

receive a message: 

• Monday Chess Y4, Choir Y3/4 

• Tuesday Football Y5/6 

• Wednesday Philosophy Y3-6 

• Friday Chess Y3, Choir 3/4 

If you missed the deadline for registration of interest, please 

email clubs@gordonbrock.lewisham.sch.uk stating your child’s 

name, class and the club(s) you are interested in. Your child will 

be added to the waitlist.  

Have a great break and we will start responding your queries in 

January!  

IMPORTANT DATES 

06/01/2025 Return back to School 

10/01/2025 
Y3 Trip to Imperial War 

Museum 

14/01/2025 Y6 Freshwater Theatre Visit  

21/01/2025 Y4 British Museum Trip  

23/01/2025 
Year 3/4 Maths Parent Event  

(8.20-8.45am) 

24/01/2025 Y6 Talk Consent Workshop 

27/01/2025 
School Journey Meeting for Y5 

Parents only (5.30pm)  

27/01/2025 Buddy Week 

29/01/2025 Year 1 Assembly (9.10am) 

The Giving Tree  

The staff at Gordonbrock 

embraced the festive spirit by 

donating gifts for deserving 

young children in Lewisham, 

replacing their traditional Secret 

Santa. 

Our team generously contributed over 60 presents, 

aiming to bring joy and brighten a child’s Christmas Day. 

If you’re feeling inspired, you can join in, too! Visit the 

Giving Tree in the Central Square of the Shopping Centre. 

Simply pick a tag from the tree, purchase a gift from one 

of the nearby stores and drop it off at the tree 

unwrapped. Thoughtful donations like books, toys or craft 

kits are especially appreciated. 

The Giving Tree is open until Thursday, 2 January. Donate 

a gift today and help make someone’s Christmas truly 

special! 

mailto:clubs@gordonbrock.lewisham.sch.uk
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